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Amy Larmore  is with Arthur Andersen in Seattle, Washington.

Sandra Lewis is at Ameritech

Marina Magid is at United Airlines.

Dana Moore is at Equity Office Properties. 

Casey Mulqueen is at the American Institute for Research in Washington,
D.C.

Rebecca Romano is at Advocate Healthcare.

Michael Schuelke is at Wonderlic.

Angela Sternburgh is at Ameritech.

Jana Szostek is at U.S. Steel in Indiana.

Jennifer Thompson is at United Airlines.

Jennifer Zieleskiewicz is at Industrial/Organizational Solutions, LLC.

Ken Zlatoper is at Dynamex.

Sehee Hong completed his Ph.D. at Ohio State Univ. His dissertation topic
was "An investigation of the influence of internal test bias on test predictive
validity." He is now an assistant professor at Univ.of California Santa
Barbara.

Brad Johnson is the Human Resource Manager at the East Bank Club.

Pete Leddy is the Director of Executive Development at PEPSICO in New
York.

Ming-Hong Shih (Clavin), M.S. is pursuing his Masters in Computer
Science through the Public Administration program here at IIT. 

Douglas Quartetti is at HumRRO. 

Fred Rafilson is President and CEO (and owner) of
Industrial/Organizational Solutions, LLC. 

Steve Steinhaus is at SHL.

Bob Thomas is now the Human Resources Generalist for World Color and
will be a guest lecturer for Scott’s Employment Law seminar this semester.

Faculty Activities

Roya Ayman’s activities last year were a continuation of her training work
with Arthur Andersen conducting group dynamics and leadership
development sessions. Also, she served on two working groups of the
Governor’s Commission on Status of Women in Illinois, the Work Family
Interface and Education of Women. Roya was also re-elected to a
four-year term for the International Association of Applied Psychology,
executive committee of the Division of Organizational Psychology, as the
newsletter editor. She is on the education and training committee and the
program committee of SIOP. She was also invited to serve on two journal’s
editorial boards: The Leadership Quarterly and Applied Psychology:
International Review. She has conducted several workshops and
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about; the promotion of new ideas and critical thinking. When you throw in
the immeasurable value of this networking opportunity, the SIOP conference
had as much to offer as we had to gain. 

The Annual I/O Picnic

Susan Bootay

I was told during this year’s festivities that every year just keeps getting
better and better. It also seems to be getting bigger and bigger! The
numbers were certainly up from last year, reaching about 70 attendees. The
annual picnic for alumni, faculty, students and friends of the I/O psychology
program was held on August 19, 1998 and look for it to be around the
same time next year. The glorious event was hosted by a new class of
T.A.’s, who deviated from the norm by providing submarines (heroes,
hoagies, whatever!) and not the traditional brats. The supply of food and
adult beverages kept partygoers there till nearly midnight. I hope the
incoming class felt welcomed and were able to witness the sense of
community that the I/O program exuded that evening. The students new to
the area also got a taste of what Chicago can whip up as far as winds go.
All in all the evening was a success and I look forward to attending next
year to see both new and old faces and to see what the next group of TA’s
can do to top this year’s event!

Jennifer Weiss

Orientation day was a little scary for us new students. Many of us had just
moved to Chicago and did not know what to expect from graduate school. 
The annual cook-out introduced us to warm and friendly students and
faculty, who made us feel welcome and comfortable. Many graduate
students, their families, and alumni attended. This impressed upon me the
strong sense of community that the I/O program offers, and the many
opportunities presented by its' former graduates. The food and libations
were plentiful, as were the anecdotes and laughter. I had planned an hour or
two for the event, but had so much fun that I stayed for four hours!

Notes from the Program Director

From the desk of Roya Ayman:

Last year we started a new fall gathering, which will take place again this
year. November 7 we will have an 

open house at Roya's this is a gathering for I/O program students, the alumni
and supporters of the program. We hope to see you this year. Don’t miss it!

Through the years, the I/O Family of IIT has always been there to support
the program. The alumni and advanced students have provided our more
junior students with many opportunities for internships and research. On
behalf of the faculty, I would like to express my sincere appreciation to all 
who have been instrumental and supportive in advancing our program, and
helping us to meet the goal of excellence in training and research.

Several of our alumni have helped in guiding our students to be more
effective interns. These individuals sacrificed their valuable time to meet with
students at our monthly internship meetings: Marguarite Kunze(Towers 
Perrin), Steven Stanard (Stanard & Associates, Inc.), Marsu Burbak, 
Chris Freiburger (Numan Capital Management Group) and Dennis 
Armstrong (United Airlines).

Since last year, the Institute of Psychology, with Dr. Mitchell’s initiative,
formed a Board of overseers. Several of the I/O program alumni have not
only been diligently serving on this board but have generously contributed to
the various funds of the Institute of Psychology. We would like to express
our sincere gratitude to those who have earmarkeed their contributions to
the I/O Program: Ivars P. Athens  and Steve and Lee Stanard.
THANKS TO ALL WHO CONTRIBUTED!

And on a personal note:

As in years past, this newsletter only reflects those activities, publications,
and career changes that our alumni and students have told us about. To 
keep our "family and friends" informed and our network of professional
friendships up to date, send me your new business card when you change
positions. Since we are trying to locate all of our alumni and keep them
informed of what is happening in the program, please get a business card for
me if you meet an I/O or PHRD alumni. The I/O and PHRD programs take
pride in the quality of our students and alumni. Drop me a line, or give me a
call. Keep in touch. 

Roya Ayman, Director
(312) 567-3516
ayman@charlie.cns.iit.edu


